
FEBRUARY 2025 ZIMBABWE NEWLETTER 
 

Gree6ngs in the Wonderful Name of Jesus. 
 
Below is The February NewsleIer for Bro. John and Sis. BernadeIe Sheppard. 
 
We are now in the United States visi6ng family in Phoenix, Az and then going to Nutley, New 
Jersey to visit more family.  We will be preaching at a few churches along the way. 
 
On February 2, 2025 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Gospel Lighthouse where The Area 
churches came together to start off a New Month with the ending of The Prayer and Fas6ng 
month of January. 
First Lady of Matopos, Sis. Barbara Gwebu was first speaker, Rev. Chris Riyacha of Cowdry Park 
and UPCZ Superintendent Rev. C. Makandise were Speakers and Teachers for the Service, 
followed by Rev. M. Ndlovu who was the Main Speaker. 
It was a POWERFUL Service with Tongues and Interpreta6on of Tongues 
 
 

 
 
 
On Sunday February 9, 2025 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Gospel Lighthouse with 
Pastor Sithabisiwe Pilime in Bulawayo, Zimbabwe. 
Bro. Sheppard Preached on “To Brag About Jesus” Gala6ans 6:14. 
What Should we Brag About? In Romans 8:12,14 it tells us that we belong to HIM through the 
Power of The Life Giving Spirit.  We are Free from the power of sin, because for all who are led 
by The SPIRIT of GOD are the Children of God. 
 

 



 
 
On February 16, 2025 we had BIG SUNDAY at Paddonhurst with all of the area Churches with 
the Superintendent of UPCZ Rev. C. Makandise.   
Our South-Central Missionary Director, Rev. Nick Sisco and First Lady Sis. Pamela Raymond Sisco 
were the Guest Speakers. 
Sis. Sisco who was first speaker, taught on “God’s Request For Our Heart”.  She used numerous 
Scriptures throughout the Bible, but mostly Proverbs 23. 
Rev. Nick Sisco Preached “The Results are Up to Us” 2 Chronicles 15:1,2,8,17,19.  He keyed on 
“Keeping Your Passion For God” using the main character of King Asa. 
The Singing and the Worship brought the Power of God down.  You feel the Anoin6ng 
throughout the whole Service.  IT WAS POWERFUL. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
On February 17, 2025 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard traveled to Gaborone, Botswana to get ready to fly 
back to The States. 
 
 
 
On February 23, 2025 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Hillside Pentecostal Church with 
Pastor Paul Villanueva and First Lady Marivie Villanueva. 
Bro. Sheppard Preached on “What God Says, That’s What I Speak and Do” 2 Chronicles 18:13 
and Numbers 23:26. 
As we learn to listen to The Voice of God, so must we do. As Samuel The Prophet in 1st Samuel, 
not only must you learn to dis6nguish God’s voice, but you must Understand what He is telling 
you which is also found in Proverbs 2:2. 
 
We are so Happy to announce that the Chief of Mmopane was Bap6zed in The Wonderful Name 
Jesus Christ in the evening.  So sorry that the pictures are dark, but couldn’t be helped.  This is 
the Chief that we have had numerous Home Bible Studies with. Pastor Paul Villanueva did the 
honors. 

 


